

ALDEN COURTS OF WATERFORD

RECEIVED

NOV 1 6 2016

REALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

VIA UPS OVERNIGHT DELIVERY

November 15, 2016

Ms. Courtney Avery Administrator Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 W. Jefferson Street - 2nd Floor Springfield, IL 62761

Subject:

Alden Courts of Waterford, Project No. 15-037 (the "Project")

Request for Permit Renewal

Dear Ms. Avery:

On November 18, 2015, the Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board granted us a permit to convert 22 sheltered beds to 20 nursing beds in Aurora. We are now seeking a four month permit renewal for this Project from our original completion date of December 31, 2016. This is our first request for a permit renewal.

Requested Completion Date

We seek a four month extension to April 30, 2017.

Status Report on Project and Statement as To Reasons Why the Project Has Not Been Completed

Actual construction will be 100% complete by November 30, 2016. Our license application was submitted to Illinois Department of Public Health ("IDPH") and approved. Also, our package for final inspection to the architect of IDPH has been submitted.

We will be awaiting the architects and licensure inspection surveys and it may extend past our original completion date. We hope that the IDPH inspection will be complete before December 31, 2016, but we are requesting this permit renewal in the event there is a delay in the inspection.

Project's Cost and Scope

The Project's cost and scope remain in compliance with the permit approved by the Services Review Board. Sufficient financial resources are available to complete the conversion.

Concurrent with the filing of Permit Renewal request we are also filing our Annual Progress Report noting further details regarding the Project.

Enclosed please find the required \$500 application fee. Please let me know of any questions or if additional information needs to be provided.

Thanking you in advance for your assistance, we remain,

Respectfully

ALDEN GOURTS OF WATERFORD

Randi Schullo

cc: Mike Constantino, Supervisor of Project Review

enclosure